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 Wishing all of our Year 6 children the very best with their SATS this 
week. Everyone has worked their socks off and deserves to do brilliantly! 

A new reading and writing challenge! 
You might notice that this fortnight’s newsletter 
doesn’t feature the latest winning entries from our 
100-word challenge. That’s because Mrs Tedbury is 
launching a completely new challenge this term to get 
the children’s creative juices flowing and inspire them 
to read and write.  
Over a set period of time, the whole school will explore 
a given theme, the first of which will be ‘crime and 
mystery’. To get started, children will explore a range 
of age appropriate texts linked to this topic; there will 
be displays around the school, including in our library.  
Children will then be set the challenge of creating their 
own piece of work linked to the theme, using the texts 
they have looked at as inspiration.  
There will be an opportunity to hear excerpts from 
texts in assemblies and the children’s writing will also 
be shared and celebrated.  
Some of Mrs Tedbury’s favourite pieces will be 
uploaded to our website for everyone to read and 
enjoy. We will keep you informed of the current theme 
and if you have any linked resources (texts, artefacts or 
something else) we could use then please do speak to 
Mrs Tedbury or your child’s class teacher.  
We are really excited about this new challenge, which 
will promote reading for meaning and writing for 
purpose across the curriculum.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

Week beginning 8h May:  
Year 6 SATS week 
Year 2 SATS week 1 
Mon 8th: Year 4 swimming  
Teacher led clubs start today 
3pm Book Fair in school hall  
Tues 9th: 2pm Year 4 Assembly 
Fri 12th: Year 6 to Brookfield Park 
Week beginning 15th May: 
Year 2 SATS week 2 
Mon 15th: Year 4 swimming 
Tues 16th: Happy Shoes Day  - wear shoes that 
make your feet smile for a donation to Living 
Streets  
Year 5 trip to Woods Mill Nature Reserve 
2.45pm Used Uniform Sale in Palm Studio 
Wed 17th: Year 1 Superhero Dress-up Day 
Year 5 to Wonder Writing Workshop at TLA 
Fri 19th: 3pm Fundraising Fiesta  

 

Please see the previously issued calendar for 
key dates and events this summer term. Please 

also see our website calendar, as well as 
separate letters, for more information. 

 
  

 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

Uniforms Direct Sussex Limited 
See the attached flyer for how to order and 
contact details. 

mailto:office@summerleaschool.co.uk
https://parentview.ofsted.gov.uk/login?destination=give-your-views


  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

New Teacher Appointments 
Following interviews for full time class 
teachers last week, we are delighted to have 
made three excellent appointments. Mr Dave 
Burrows (currently teaching at Rustington CP 
School) will be joining our team in 
September. Mrs Jill Arnold (who has 
previously worked at Summerlea) will be 
returning in September; we are looking 
forward to welcoming her back. And finally, 
Mrs Sue Refoy (currently covering Mrs 
Ronchetti’s maternity leave) will also be 
returning in September to cover the 
remainder of Mrs Howard’s maternity leave.  
Our congratulations go to the successful 
candidates. We had an extremely strong field, 
which was an enviable position to be in at a 
time when teacher recruitment is not easy. 
All of the teachers will be in school on 
transition day in July to meet their class. 
Details about transition day and our staffing 
organisation for next year will be shared 
towards the end of June.   

 

Polling Days 
Thank you for your cooperation last 
Thursday 4th May when our school hall was 
used as a Polling Station for the West 
Sussex County Council Elections. The 
children’s safety is our priority and we are 
pleased to be able to remain open whilst 
ensuring this.   
Our school will also be used as a Polling 
Station on Thursday 8th June for the 
General Election and will again be 
remaining open. Please look out for a letter 
containing further information about 
arrangements for this day, which will be 
similar to those for previous Polling Days.  
 

 
 
 
 Fidget Hand Spinners 

You may be aware that Fidget Hand 
Spinners are currently a ‘craze’ and children 
have been bringing them into school. We 
are currently happy for this to continue, 
however please explain to your child that it 
is their responsibility to look after them and 
use them appropriately. We will continue to 
monitor this over the coming weeks and if 
they begin to become problematic they will 
no longer be allowed in school.  
Thank you for your support.  

Parking 
Residents in Cowdry Drive have asked for 
parents to please be considerate when 
dropping off and picking children up. This 
area has been particularly congested and 
they are genuinely concerned there is an 
accident waiting to happen.   
Linked to this, please do not pull up and/or 
park on kerbs. This is really dangerous, 
especially when pedestrians are making 
their way to school.   
Please see the attached flyer from PC 
Claudine Bishop (Neighbourhood Schools’ 
Officer) and note that new parking 
restrictions are now in place on the 
Worthing Road by Hargreaves. Thank you.  
 

New restrictions  
 

Save the date!  
 On Thursday 29th June Evelyn Stewart 
(Senior Paediatric Sleep Practitioner in the 
NHS) is running a sleep clinic at Summerlea 
from 1.15pm until 3pm in the hall.  
The topics that Evelyn covers are: 

 How to get children to go to bed 

 How to make them stay there 

 How to get them to sleep 

 Dealing with night terrors and sleep 
walking 

 How much sleep children of various 
ages need 

 How lack of sleep impacts on 
learning 

 The impact of using computer 
screens, phones and TVs 

Information about how to book a place will 
be issued later this term.  



  

 
  



  

  



  

  



  

 
  



  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
  



  

 
 
 
  



  

 
 
 
  
  



  

 


